
 

 

Dear CEOs, ALOs, Faculty, and Campus Leaders, 

  

I am thrilled to share the exciting news of significant enrollment growth at many of our campuses, 

surpassing pre-pandemic levels, alongside a noteworthy reduction in compliance issues identified by our 

peer reviewers over the past two cycles. These achievements reflect the dedication and hard work of 

each of you and are a testament to our collective commitment to advancing the quality of education 

across our region. 

  

As we move forward, I want to reaffirm ACCJC’s dedication to our 2024 Standards, with a strong 

emphasis on equitable outcomes for all students. Our mission extends beyond the traditional cycles of 

reporting and campus visits; it includes a deep engagement in educational programming that 

underscores the value of two-year education and the power of storytelling to amplify the outstanding 

work happening across our membership. 

  

ACCJC is fortunate to have four outstanding vice presidents, each with significant experience in the 

classroom, campus governance, and as peer reviewers. Our liaison model, which boasts the smallest 

ratio of institutions to liaisons in accreditation, allows us to provide personalized support tailored to the 

unique challenges and priorities of each campus. I have encouraged our team to deepen our 

engagement, tailor accreditation teams to address the most pressing issues on your campuses, and 

leverage our network to foster collaboration across the region, sharing empirically proven solutions that 

drive student success. 

  

Through collaboration with many of you, ACCJC is making progress on our strategic plan initiatives to 

strengthen our work and assist our members with institutional transformation, mission fulfillment, and 

improved outcomes for students. 

  

I look forward to connecting with many of you at our regional convenings planned for the year ahead 

and during my campus visits as part of ACCJC On The Move, where we will highlight high-impact 

practices across our membership. 

  

https://www.accjconthemove.org/


Congratulations again on the remarkable accomplishments you have achieved. I am excited about the 

year ahead as we continue our important work together of advancing educational quality and the 

achievement of equitable outcomes for all students. 

  

Warm regards, 

  

Mac 

  

 

Mac Powell, MBA, PhD 

President 

The Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges (ACCJC) 

Office: 415-506-0234 

Direct:  425-892-0214  

Email: mac@accjc.org  

Website: www.accjc.org 

ACCJC On the Move 

“We acknowledge that we live and work on the traditional territory and homelands of indigenous people.” For more 

information, please go to www.csusm.edu/cicscor www.un.org/development/desa/indigenouspeoples/ 

(He | Him | His) 
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